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MEMORANDUM 

To: Joint Fiscal Committee members 

From: Sorsha Anderson, Senior Staff Associate 

Date: October 3, 2023 

Subject: Limited Service Position Requests – JFO #3164 

Enclosed please find one (1) item, which the Joint Fiscal Office has received from the 

Administration. The Vermont Department of Public Service has requested an expedited review 

of JFO #3164.  Please respond by October 9, 2023. 

 

JFO #3164:  Four (4) limited-service positions to the Vermont Department of Public Safety: one 

(1) Financial Manager I, one (1) State Hazard Mitigation Planner and two (2) Financial 

Administrator III to process the increased grant administration workload due to the July 2023 

flooding event in Vermont.  Funded by previously approved grants #3015 and #3095 as well as 

additional FEMA DR-4720 (flood grants). Positions expected through July 27, 2027. [Received 

October 2, 2023, expedited review request received October 3, 2023] 

 

Please review the enclosed materials and notify the Joint Fiscal Office (Sorsha Anderson: 

sanderson@leg.state.vt.us) if you have questions or would like this item held for legislative 

review. If members have not responded by October 9, 2023, members will be polled.  

 



 
From: Hallenbeck, Richard <Richard.Hallenbeck@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2023 9:04 AM 
To: Aronowitz, Jason <Jason.Aronowitz@vermont.gov> 
Cc: Austin, Melissa <Melissa.Austin@vermont.gov>; Rose, Ben <Ben.Rose@vermont.gov>; Smith, 
Stephanie A <Stephanie.A.Smith@vermont.gov> 
Subject: DPS JFO Position Requests 
 
Hi Jason, 
 
As requested by Commissioner Greshin I removed the four positions from our AA-1 packet for DR-
4720.  Attached is the re-submission of the four positions that are needed in place ASAP as we are 
currently understaffed with a lot more work coming.  I would like to request an expedited JFO review.  I 
should mention that I was preparing to submit a request prior to the July floods as we already have 
disaster work on the books well beyond capacity and the July flood will add 180+ subrecipients and 
$126M+ in projected obligations in the coming months so time is of the essence in addressing this.  It 
will take almost two months to onboard (assuming we get good applicants, Ltd svc can be hard to recruit 
for) and there will be time spent in training as well so we are late in getting this process started. 
 
Let me know if I need to submit anything else to get this moving again. 
 
Kind regards, 
Rick 
 

Richard M. Hallenbeck 
Director of Administration/Finance 
Vermont Department of Public Safety 
45 State Drive          
Waterbury, VT  05671 
Telephone:  (802) 241-5339 
E-Mail: Richard.Hallenbeck@vermont.gov 
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